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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2014-526
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: August 12, 2014
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F
Date of Analysis: August 14, 2014
Type of Action: Appropriation; carry-over provision; CIP amendment; finding of detriment to the public interest from deferring CIP amendment; designation of oversight agency
Bill Summary: The bill transfers $750,000 from the Northbank Riverwalk Bulkhead Improvements project to the Liberty Street Bridge Repair project to repair a downtown street collapse and transfers $500,000 from the St. Johns River Bulkhead project to the Bert Maxwell Park Bulkhead project for placement of new sheet pilings. It provides for carry-over of the funds to the next fiscal year and amends the 2013-18 Capital Improvement Program to reflect the shifting funds and the increased and reduced amounts for the projects to which funds are added or from which they are removed. A finding is made of detriment to the public interest if the projects are not immediately pursued.  The Public Works Department is designated as the oversight agency.
Background Information: The Liberty Street collapse between the former county courthouse parking lot and the Berkman Plaza parking garage was caused by a private contractor using a heavy crane that exceeded the weight limit of Liberty Street to perform work on the parking garage. The City has been negotiating with the contractor’s insurance company for some time but has not reached a resolution. Liberty Street and the adjacent courthouse parking lot are elevated above the St. Johns River on pilings and are considered by the Florida DOT as a bridge structure. The current Bert Maxwell Park aluminum bulkhead is failing and causing erosion and potential complete bulkhead failure. A steel sheet pile bulkhead will be driven in front of the failing aluminum bulkhead and filled with stabilizing fill materials.
A finding of detriment to the public interest by deferral of the projects to the next budget cycle is made because of the immediate public danger presented by the Liberty Street collapse and the fact that the Bert Maxwell Park bulkhead will continue to deteriorate to a potentially dangerous condition unless repairs are made immediately.
Policy Impact Area: Emergency capital repairs
Fiscal Impact: The bill transfers $1,250,000 from two existing projects to two alternative projects deemed to be higher priorities at the present time.
Analyst: Clements
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